
My three year term as

your Retirees’ Association

President has flown by very

quickly! It has been a busy

and pleasurable experience

working with an outstanding

team of dedicated executive

members! Their commit-

ment to the Association is

evident in the planning of

social events, information sessions, communication to

all members, and other interests. 

The Retirees’ Association Archive Committee meets

every Monday, and after providing support to St. Clair

College’s 50th Anniversary, are busy looking through

the archives to bring memories as we celebrate the 

Retirees’ Association’s 25th Anniversary. Thank you

Lea Garber, Bill Totten, Art Rae, Hanno Barten, Keith

Brown, and Pat Hallahan for your continuous commit-

ment to recording and maintaining the history and

memories of St. Clair College over the years. I also

want to recognize Tony Ellul for his dedication to the

Retiree Association and extend appreciation for the

videos he creates of our many retiree events.

I also wish to acknowledge and thank President Patti

France, John Fairley, Kim Bode, and many other College

staff for their support of the Retirees’ Association, the

members, and our activities. President France continues to

match our membership dues each year, which the 

Association is sincerely grateful. The Executive for-

mally meets with President France and John Fairley

twice yearly for an update on College activities and

we share the activities of the Association. It has been

my pleasure to maintain this partnership during my

term as president.

Sue McLelland,  your Retirees’ Association Social

Convenor, together with members of the Retirees’ 25th

Anniversary Committee, including Becky Beneteau,

Nancy Dupuis, Tony Ellul, John Fairley, Owen Klein,

Mimi McPhedran, Lyn Medler, Marilyn Portt, and Bill

Totten are in the final planning stages for the Retirees’

Anniversary celebration in May. Appreciation is 

extended to Diane Spencler for the decorations, 

St. Clair College Horticulture Department for greenery,

Joe D’Angelo and Dino Campgnolo from St. Clair

Centre for the Arts for their assistance.  It is going to

be a fun event so mark your calendar and plan to 

attend. More information about this celebration is 

contained in this newsletter. Continue to watch for 

future activities,  come out, and support your Associa-

tion. Should you have any suggestions for your Asso-

ciation, do not hesitate to contact anyone on the

Executive.  

Our membership, as of March, is 305 paid up 

members.  On behalf of the Executive, I welcome the

new retirees and hope to see you out to some of the 

retiree events.  If you know any retirees, who are not

members, encourage them to join and come out to

some activities and socialize with previous coworkers.

Lastly, I welcome and congratulate the new Retirees’

Association Executive. They will continue with the

commitment to the Retirees’ Association members. 

Cynthia Bissonnette, President

PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Save the date ...

Retiree Association 25th Anniversary celebration

Friday, May 11th, 4th floor St. Clair Centre for the Arts (more information to come)

Retirees’ Association
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The 25th Anniversary Annual General Meeting of the

St. Clair College Retirees' Association was held on

April 4/18 at the South Campus Sportsplex and proved

to be an informative, well 

organized and very well attended event.

About 60 retirees were present to hear opening remarks

by College liaison Vice President John Fairley who

thanked the Retirees' Association, specifically the

Archive Committee, for its assistance with organizing

the College's 50th Anniversary celebrations. 

He also updated retirees on the burgeoning interna-

tional student population and  plans for a domed sport-

splex for soccer, tennis and sand volleyball where the

ball diamond is currently located.  He also announced

the building of an academic tower on top of the new

Student Centre.  The tower will be about 5 storeys high.

After John's opening remarks, Acting President Kathy

Dupuis conducted the regular business meeting, which

included a Financial Review from Bob Braidford, a

Treasurer's Report from Jim Chambers, By-law and

Policy report from Bill Totten, discussion of some

email communication issues from Pat Hallahan and

Ken Garber, and the election of the Officers for 

2018-2019.

Kathy Dupuis is the new President, Ross Langill the

new VP, Lyn Medler continues as Recording Secretary

as does Marilyn Portt as Membership Secretary and

Jim Chambers as Treasurer.

The meeting was followed by pizza, desserts and 

beverages.

Thanks so much to Sue McLelland, Lyn Medler and

other members of the Executive for organizing this

very successful event!
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25th ANNIVERARY ANNUAL GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

submitted by Pat Hallahan



SOCIAL COMMITTEE REPORT 
submitted by Sue McLelland   
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It has been a busy year of fun for those that attended

our social functions over this past year! I have 

thoroughly enjoyed meeting up with some new faces

(and familiar faces again too!) We started out our

Summer with a Boblo Luncheon which was very suc-

cessful. (32 People) Mother Nature blessed us with a

perfect day for this event! From the Ferry ride to

Boblo Island to the great food at the Island Restaurant,

this was a walk down memory lane for those of us that

remembered traveling over to the Boblo Island

Amusement Park as a kid.  We plan to do this again in

July so keep an eye on your email!

Our Fall Harvest Social, took place in October.  This

was hosted by Paul and Bev Chortos at their beautiful

homestead in Kingsville.  We were provided with a

beautiful sunny day once again and a perfect venue for

lots of fun and catch-up conversations with treasured

former colleagues. We enjoyed a hay ride, miniature

horses to greet us, great food and complimentary 

photos of each person that attended the event (thanks

to Paul Chortos!!).

Michael Blacher, a semi retired Pharmacist here in

the city, was good enough to join us for an evening of

discussion last October which centered around our

drug benefit plan and the Ontario Government and

Trillium plans available in this province. We concluded

that it is always best to discuss your personal needs

with your own pharmacist to ensure your health care

needs are met.

In March we had a "Charming Luncheon"  at Eatery

101 with 8 in attendance. Our ladies were able to dig

out their old charm bracelets from their jewellery

boxes and polish them up for display after so many

years!

Also in March, hosted by Terry and Julie Lawrence,

and organized by Lyn Medler and Sue McLelland,

March 27th was the day of the annual Retirees’ Trivial

Pursuit Tournament at Roseland Golf and Country

Club.  Twenty enthusiastic participants spent a 

challenging 2½ hours answering a plethora of 

questions from virtually every category. (see page 5)

Coming up on June 28th,

we have a bus trip planned

to go to the Grand Bend

Huron Play House.  This is

a Shoreline bus tour - day

trip - with stops at Aunt

Gussies for lunch and then

we will see "Cruisin' 

Classic", a rock 'n' roll 

musical celebration that 

features classic hits of the

Baby Boomer era.  The bus

leaves Roseland Golf Course in Windsor at 7am with a

'pick-up' at the Bloomfield truck stop in Chatham along

the way.  The bus is back in Windsor by 9:00 pm.  For

more info on this please contact me:

smclelland@mnsi.net or 519-564-2442.

To top off our year and our Silver Anniversary as a

Retirees Association, we have our 25th Anniversary

Celebration coming up on Friday May 11th,  from 

1:00-4:00 pm at St. Clair Centre For the Arts. 

This one promises  a very nice meal with fabulous

door prizes, (including a trip to Stratford, Gift certifi-

cates for various restaurants and Gift Shops in both

Windsor and Chatham along with Casino Cash $$, 

entertainment and memorabilia that will take you back

to your first days working at St. Clair College. 

Tickets for this ($30 each) can be purchased by 

contacting Marilyn Portt 519-969-0693

mpportt@gmail.com (see page 10)
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“FREE” GOLF at WOODLAND HILLS GOLF COURSE
submitted by Jim Chambers

The SCC Retirees Association by “Sponsoring a Hole” at Woodland Hills Golf Course at a cost of $650 has

made it possible for all SCC Retirees, by showing their 2018 SCCRA Membership card, to play unlimited “Free”

golf (any day and any number of holes) at Woodland Hills Golf course for the 2018 Season.

To our golfing members, it is a great place to practice your short game.

To our non-golfing members, what a great time to try the game.

As in the past couple of years, 9:30 every Thursday morning has been set aside for a SCC Retiree golf 

outing – it is informal and meant to be a fun time.    

If you ever wanted to try the game, please join us on Thursday morning. I am sure you will 

receive a few tips and most importantly you will receive a good deal of moral support from 

your fellow retirees.

After your round of golf, Woodland Hills is a great place to have a drink, something to eat, 

relax and socialize.

Please note:

‘Free’ golf is only for paid-up SCCRA members 

showing their 2018 Dues Card; all non members will be subject to the regular course fees.

There will be a cost (at a special retiree rate) to use the driving range.

As I get older I realize:

1. I talk to myself, because sometimes I need expert advice.
2. Sometimes I roll my eyes outloud.
3. I don’t need anger management, I need people to stop pissing me off.
4. My people skills are just fine.  It’s my tolerance of idiots that needs work.
5. The biggest lie I tell myself is, “I don’t need to write that down, I’ll remember it.
6. When I was a child I thought naptime was punishment.  

Now it’s like a mini vacation.
7. The day the world runs out of wine is just too terrible to think about.
8. Even duct tape can’t fix stupid, but it can muffle the sound.
9. Wouldn’t it be great if we could put ourselves in the dryer for 10 minutes; 

come out wrinkle-free and three sizes smaller?
10. “Getting Lucky” means walking into a room and remembering why I’m there.
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TRIVIAL PURSUIT TOURNAMENT
submitted by Sue McLelland

Also in March, hosted by Terry and Julie Lawrence,

and organized by Lyn Medler and Sue McLelland,

March 27thwas the day of the annual Retirees’ Trivial

Pursuit Tournament at Roseland Golf and Country

Club.  Twenty enthusiastic participants spent a chal-

lenging 2½ hours answering a plethora of questions

from virtually every category.  The winning team

members all received gift certificates to Shoppers

Drug Mart.  The lowest score team members all got

boxes of “Smarties” (Endearingly referred to as Trivial

Pursuit Vitamins!) to help them next year!  There is

another tournament tentatively scheduled for this same

time next year.   To see how you might do, here is a

sampling of some of the 50 questions asked:
1.  Who is Barbara Millicent Roberts? 

2.  What city and country is the Taj Mahal built in?  

3.  What two characters have appeared in all the Star

Wars Movies?  

4.  What does http stand for?  

5.  What baseball Cap Team was displayed  on 

Magnum PI's favourite baseball cap?  

6.  What Country (including its territories) has the most

time zones?   

7.  How many time zones are in Canada?  

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL

Submitted by Marilyn Portt

If you have not already submitted your membership renewal form, please do so now. 

For your convenience a form has been sent with this Newsletter.

The Retirees’ Association has worked hard to give you interesting events to attend and 

your membership fee helps us to offer these events.  

Please mail your fee of $10.00 or $20.00 if you are an OCRA member to:

Marilyn Portt, 715 Morand Avenue, Windsor, ON N9G 1J1.  

We hope to see many of you in the coming year.

Answers to Trivial Pursuit questions:  

1-Barbie, 2- Agra, India, 3- CP3O & R2D2, 

4-Hyper Text Transfer Protocol, 5-Detroit Tigers,

6-France (12),  7- 6 time zones
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A NOTE FOR SCCRA EMAIL LIST MEMBERS
Ken Garber, SCCRA Email list administrator

A Heads-Up for SCCRA Email list members with

Microsoft family addresses (Live.com,

Hotmail.com/ca, Outlook.com, MSN.com,MAC.com).

[Repeated from the previous newsletter]

Out of the last 8 broadcasts five of them have had delivery

failures dues to spam filtering with Microsoft-family

users.  Check your account on your above listed server

and see if you can unblock messages coming from re-

tireesassociation@stclaircollege.ca and/or contain the sub-

ject text ‘From the SCCRA’

You should also check Spam, Junk and Trash folders to

see what's hiding.   Some systems see the Spam folder

and consider anything there legit and subject to filter-

ing.  One hint seen for GMail users is to not just delete

messages in the Spam/Junk folder but instead MOVE

them back to the Inbox so that they're properly marked

as non-Spam.

If after checking your anti-spam filtering and various fold-

ers, and you still don't see any messages from the

SCCRA, contact Marilyn at the email address above or at

the mailing address on the website http://www.stclaircol-

lege.ca/retirees/membership.html 

If you have been getting messages but have been 

ignoring them, you can go to the link(s) found at the

bottom of any broadcast and change your 

configuration:

“This email is intended for “your email address”.

Update your preferences or Unsubscribe.

A note for the GMail members on the Retiree e

mail list.

If you use Gmail but have not been receiving the

broadcasts from the Retiree List, here are some things

you can do to check:

1. Reconfirm that your SPAM folder is empty.  If there

are any college messages there, you need to MOVE

them back to the Inbox.  Don't just delete them from

the Spam folder.  They may be permanently flagged.

2. Check your Gmail configuration settings:

- Click on Settings (the little gear in the top right

corner). 

- Click on Configure Inbox.              

See if you enabled 'Tabs', so that certain emails are 

sitting elsewhere in your mailbox.

- Elsewhere in 'Settings', look at Filters & Blocked

Addresses to see if you have anything configured.  

Remove them if they shouldn't be there.

3. If you use Incredimail to access your Gmail 

account, your account may not be syncing properly

and your college email may be hidden.   Use the

Gmail login (gmail.com) to check your folders before

going back to Incredimail.

ATTENTION ALL COLLEGE STAFF

All College staff will now receive each quarterly issue

of the St. Clair College Retirees’ Association Newsletter via email.

We welcome your feedback and hope that you enjoy seeing what is available to your 

colleagues who are already enjoying retirement. 
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BITS & PIECES

submitted by Bill Totten

ATTENTION ALL RETIREES

If you believe you are not receiving emails from the Retiree's Association, please send an

email with your name and phone number to  retireeassociation@stclaircollege.ca

or call or email one of the Retiree Association executive which are listed on the back page

of the Newsletter, so that we can investigate and remedy the situation.

BILL JONES – COMPUTER PIONEER

April, 2018 marks Bill Jones’ 60th year working

with computers.  He took his first computer

course at Wayne State University in April of

1958, while working for Chrysler Corporation in

Windsor. He left Chrysler to teach at St. Clair

College in September of 1969, and retired in 

August of 1993.  So, this is not only his 60th

year with computers, it is his 25th anniversary

of his retirement. 

CONGRATULATIONS TO BILL who is still 

active with the Retirees; Association.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

The Annual St. Clair College Golf Tournament

will be held on Monday, June 4 at Sutton Creek

Golf Course.  Volunteers are needed to help as

‘Hole in one monitors’.  Also, anyone who

would like to help out at the ‘putting and chip-

ping contest holes’ would be welcome.

Lunch will be provided as well as dinner should

you wish to stay.  

If you are interested, or would like more infor-

mation, contact Mike Sorrell at

MSorrell@stclaircollege.ca or 519 972-2727 ext.

5800.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS

Coming up on June 28th, we have a bus trip planned to go to 

the Grand Bend Huron Play House.  

This is a Shoreline bus tour - day trip - with stops at Aunt Gussies for lunch 

and then we will see "Cruisin' Classic", a rock 'n' roll musical celebration 

that Features classic hits of the Baby Boomer era.  

The bus leaves Roseland Golf Course in Windsor at 7am 

with a 'pick-up' at the Bloomfield truck stop in Chatham along the way.  

The bus is back in Windsor by 9:00 pm.  

For more info on this please contact me:  smclelland@mnsi.net or 519-564-2442 



Page 8

CONTACTS FOR HEALTH BENEFITS AND PENSION

The College contact person for retirees seeking information on pensions and benefits is 

Kim Bode, 519 972-2727, Ext. 4687, located in Human Resources, room 274C.  

The CAAT Pension can be reached at 1-866-350-2228 or 416-673-9000, or Fax: 416-673-9028.  

For general inquiries: contact@caatpension.on.ca

2018 Alumni of Distinction
submitted by Bill Totten

A Sense of Humour
submitted by Ken Garber

The Alumni Association has announced the list of the recipients of the 2018 Alumni of Distinction Awards.

These recipients will be honoured at a reception and dinner at the St. Clair Centre for the Arts 

on Friday, May 4, 2018.   The recipients are:

Matt Boismier Animation/Tradigital

Adriano Ciotoli Computer Systems Networking

Robin Greenall Early Childhood Education

Pam Laszewski Nursing 

Tony Savoni Industrial Engineering Technology.

Reception at 6:15 pm and Dinner at 7:00 pm, tickets are $60.00

Call 519 972-2747          Visit: stclairalumni.com

1.  The fattest knight at King Arthur's round table was Sir Cumference.
He acquired his girth from too much pi.

2.  I thought I saw an eye-doctor on an Alaskan island, but it turned out to be an optical Aleutian. 
3.  She was only a whisky-maker, but he loved her still.
4.  A rubber-band pistol was confiscated from a student in an algebra class, because it was a weapon

of math disruption.
5.  No matter how much you push the envelope, it'll still be stationery.
6.  A dog gave birth to puppies at the side of the road and was cited for littering.
7.  A grenade thrown into a kitchen in France would result in Linoleum Blownapart.
8.  Two silk worms had a race. They ended up in a tie.
9.  A hole has been found in the nudist-camp wall.  The police are looking into it.
10. Time flies like an arrow. Fruit flies like a banana.
11. Atheism is a non-prophet organization.
12. Two hats were hanging on a hat rack in the hallway. One hat said to the other:

'You stay here; I'll go on a head.'
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FUNDRAISING
submitted by Jay Ertel

DONATIONS FOR 2018  -  $2,150

Sports Park: $1,000

Scholarships (2): $500 -  Thames 1, Windsor 1
Sponsoring a Hole at Woodland Hills 

Golf Course: $650

This donation makes it possible for SCCRA members

to have Free Golf for the 2018 Season.  

Details to follow on these initiatives.

ST. CLAIR COLLEGE’S 

FOUNDATION FOR LIFE

The College is now in Phase Two of the capital campaign

which has been named “Foundation for Life”.  This

$10 million community campaign will strengthen the

College pillars of Entrepreneurship & Innovation,  

Academic Excellence and Student Life.

Our Participation to Student Success  -  $2,000

The SCCRA has made a donation to the President’s

Circle campaign.  This entails a total gift of $2,000

over a two year period.  The first gift of $1,000 was

made in 2016 and the second gift of $1,000 was made

in 2017 and was aligned with the College’s 50th 

anniversary celebration.  There are only 500 members

of the President’s Circle campaign and the Association

will be recognized during the College’s 50th 

Anniversary Celebration.

HEALTHPLEX & SPORTSPLEX

St. Clair College retirees have raised  $38,129 to

date, 127% of  our $30,000 goal.

We were pleased to advise the College that we retirees

have surpassed our Fundraising Target.

Retiree fitness memberships are available for us both

in Chatham and Windsor.  We are pleased to see the

Bricks in place from our fundraising  at both the

HealthPlex and the SportsPlex.  The Landscape 

Architect has done a nice job at the entrances of

both complexes.

We are now in year 9 of this 10 year fundraising cam-

paign.  We advised Patti France that the SCCRA will

continue to support and contribute to the College

fundraising initiatives.

Thank you to the retirees who have already made their

contribution to the HealthPlex Campaign. The retiree

pledges made during the Brick Campaign ranged

from $100 to $10,000.  The HealthPlex Brick Cam-

paign forms were included with an earlier Newslet-

ter and they are available on request.  The SCCRA

has purchased two bricks for $150, one for both

Thames and Windsor.  Please consider supporting the

Fundraising Brick Campaign.  

CHANGED YOUR ADDRESS??
Continue to receive the Retirees’ Association information by updating your address.

We do not share your contact information with anyone.

NAME: ___________________________________  PHONE: ____________________________

MAILING ADDRESS: ____________________________________________________________
Street/Apt City Postal Code

EMAIL: _______________________________________________________________________

Mail to : St. Clair College, Retirees’ Association, Box 41, 2000 Talbot Rd., Windsor, ON N9A 6S4
or email to: retireeassociation@stclaircollege.ca
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It has been 25 years since the SCCRA began.
Let’s celebrate this achievement.

Please join in a fun filled afternoon luncheon to see old friends

and meet new ones,

St. Clair Centre for the Arts

Windsor Room – 4th floor

Friday, May 11, 2018

Meet and Greet 1:00 p.m.

Luncheon served at 2:00 p.m.

l Bill Totten will share a few stories from the past.

l Historical memorabilia and photos will be on display

l Entertainment

l Great door prizes!   
A trip for 2 to Stratford (Courtesty of Kathleen Warren, Carlson Wagonlit Travel)

to see the Music Man, gift certificates for Oxley Winery, LCBO, 

Birdies Nest in Chatham, Cindy's in Kingsville,  

Fox Glen Golf & Country Club and much more.

l A plated meal provided by the SCCCA kitchen
Spring green salad, Princess Chicken with gruyere cheese, prosciutto and potato dauphinoise

and a dessert of Apple Pear tart.

All this for only $30.00 per person (this includes parking)

(You may bring a guest at the same price but only ONE guest please.)

RSVP by April 25, 2018 by calling or emailing

Marilyn Portt – 519-969-0693, email: mpportt@gmail.com

l Interac e-transfer to sccramembership@gmail.com
use password - Retirement

l Cash

l Cheque - mailed to Marilyn Portt,
715 Morant Ave., 

Windsor, ON  N9G 1J1



Retirees and Staff

Dr. Howard MCCURDY, passed

away on February 20, 2018 at the

age of 85.  Dr. McCurdy was a noted

civil rights activist, university pro-

fessor and long-time Member of Par-

liament. He served on the Board of

Governors of St. Clair College and

was its Chairperson from 1972 to 1974.

Cecil COLLINS, passed away on

March 13, 2018 at the age of 81.

Cecil was a highly regarded leader

in the Plant and Services Depart-

ment.  He is survived by sons Craig

and Christopher. Cecil was an alum-

nus of Brentwood since 1982.

Brian Christopher GIRARD, passed away on 

February 27, 2018 at age 46.  He is survived by his

mother Margaret and sister Tracey Girard.  Brian

worked in the reception area at the St. Clair Centre for

the Arts.

Friends and relatives of Retirees and 

Full time Staff

Reverend Dr. David WILLIAMSON, passed away
on February 12th, 2018 at age 72.  David was the 
husband of retiree Lynn McGeachy Schultz.

Stewart ATHOLL, passed away on February 18,
2018 at age 76.  He was the Brother-in-law of St. Clair
staff member Dan Watts (Carol).

John Louis HELLO, passed away on February 25,
2018 at 88 years of age. Father of Mary Jo Regier 
(retiree Bill Regier).

Sandra GAGNE, passed away on March 1, 2018 at
age 42.  She was the daughter of retiree Denis Lortie
and niece of retiree Bob Martyniuk.

Eleanor MUIR, passed away on March 9, 2018 at the
age of 92.  She was the mother of retiree Deborah Martel.

Ruth Alice MOODREY, passed away on March 11,
2018 at the age of 85.  She was the wife of retiree 
(deceased 1998) Michael M. Moodrey.

Elide DOTTO, passed away on March 17, 2018, at
the age of 78.  She was the sister-in-law of retiree
Odette Callegher.

David DUPUIS, passed away on March 19 2018.
David was the son of Delfina Zangari and step son of
John Zangari.  Del and John were long-time editors of
the Retiree newsletter.

Jeff MARTYNIUK,, passed away on March 20, 2018
at the age of 42. Jeff is the son of retiree Bob Mar-
tyniuk (Karen) and the nephew of retiree Denis Lortie.

Joseph John Grech, passed away on March 20, 2018
at age 91.  He was the father-in-law of St. Clair staff
member Jackie Robinson-Grech.

Ernest "Ernie" COLANGELO, passed away on

April 1, 2018 at the age of 70 years. He was the father

of St. Clair staff member Mark (Mac). 

Hon Keung Raymond NG, passed away on April 3,

2018 at the age of 88.  Hon was the father of 

Laiman Ng, and her partner Roger Faubert.
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I n  M e m o r i a m

Celebration of Life – Horst Meysick

A Celebration of Life in memory of Horst Meysick,

who passed away on November 27, 2017, 

will be held in Eatery 101, 

at St. Clair College on 

Saturday, May 26, 2018 at 11:00 am.  

Visiting with the family will take place at 10:30 am

and a light reception will follow.



Page 12

UPCOMING EVENTS

1. Bridge Club  Dates

Apr. 17

May 01, 29

2. Wednesday, Apr. 25  -  Thames Luncheon, 

11:30 AM, Casa Bella Restaurant

3. Thursday May 03  -  Retiree Golf begins, 9:30 AM, 

every Thursday at Woodland Hills

Free for retirees with SCCRA membership card  - pg.4

4. Friday, May 04  -   Alumni of Distinction Gala - pg.4

5. Friday, May 11  -  St. Clair College Retirees’ Association 

25th Anniversary - St. Clair Centre for the Arts 4th Floor- 

see pg.10

6. Wednesday, May 30  -  Thames Luncheon,  11:30 AM,

Chilled Cork Restaurant

7. TBA -  President’s Staff Appreciation Brunch

8. Thursday, June 28  -  Trip to Huron Country Playhouse, 

Grand Bend “Cruisin Classics”

Contact Sue McLelland                          

FOR A QUARTERLY CALENDAR OF EVENTS LISTING 

ACTIVITIES FOR THE RETIREES’ ASSOCIATION GO TO:

http://www.stclaircollege.ca/retirees/calendar.html

EXECUTIVE 2017-18

Past-President 

Cindy Bissonnette 

519-966-5258 • cbiss2011@gmail.com 

President

Kathy Dupuis 

519-944-4168

dupuis.katherine@yahoo.ca

Vice-President 

Ross Langill

519-792-7627 • rlangill53@gmail.com

President Emeritus 

Bill Totten 

519-253-7998 • wtotten@playground.net 

Secretary 

Lyn Medler

casgrain@gmail.com

Treasurer 

Jim Chambers 

519-966-6864 • jcipperwash@msn.com

Membership 

Marilyn Portt 

519-969-0693 • mpportt@gmail.com 

Thames Rep. 

Elizabeth Barr 

519-354-3274 • ebarr000@sympatico.ca

Communications 

Pat Hallahan 

519-945-4304 

patrickmhallahan@gmail.com 

Social

Sue McLelland 

519-564-2442 • smclelland@mnsi.net

Fundraising 

Jay Ertel 

519-436-0589 • jertelchtm@gmail.com

Newsletter 

Nancy Dupuis 

ndupuis@mnsi.net 

Goodwill 

Lori Caba 

519-974-1588 • lorrainecaba@gmail.com

Board Observer 

Bill Jones

519-948-0636 •

bjones511@outlook.com

OCRA Representative

Jim Martin

519-969-3073 • jasemartin@cogeco.ca
Retirees’ Voice Mail
972-2727 Ext 4439
Email:  Retirees@stclaircollege.ca

Retirees’ Website 

www.stclaircollege.ca/retirees

The electronic version of this and past newsletters can be found at

http://www.stclaircollege.ca/retirees/newsletters.html

April 2018

Deathbed
When I die,

plantflowers over my grave,
so when the seeds bloom,

you can pick me
and hold me again.

***
Witchy Woman


